
Dear Praying Friends,


During the past two months, we were once again humbled by God's goodness to us.  We have 
made so many new friends and have seen God provide over and above what we could even 
comprehend.  One of our goals during deputation has been to be an encouragement and a 
blessing to every church.  In some meetings, God allows us to encourage a new friend, sometimes 
we renew friendships from the past, and other times a song or a message from the scripture is an 
encouragement.   It is our desire to be used by God during this deputation time.


God allowed us to be in several meetings in Virginia, as well as Tennessee, and New York City.  We 
also had the opportunity to participate in our sending church's International Banquet and share a 
ministry update with them.  It was an encouragement to us to see all the new faces and hear what 
God is doing at our sending church!


Please be in prayer for our daughter, Artiss.  You may remember several months ago God opened a 
door for us to visit an eye specialist in St. Louis, MO.  Her eye doctor had told us there was not 
anything else he could do for her vision and had been encouraging us to look at alternative 
schooling options for her due to her limited vision.  As a last resort, Artiss' eye doctor contacted the 
specialist in St. Louis, and Artiss was accepted as a candidate for special surgeries.  Artiss is 
scheduled to have two surgeries this trip.  The first will be November 9th and a second will be 
November 16th.  There are so many things that could interfere with the surgeries happening as 
scheduled, and we would appreciate your prayers that everything happens just as God intends.  


I would also appreciate your prayers for me and my extended family.  After an extended time of 
failing health, my Grandmother went home to be with the Lord.  I am so thankful for her Godly 
testimony and the impact she had on me for the cause of Christ!


We recently were in New York City for a missions conference.  It has been years since having been in 
the city, the first time since God called me into missions and church planting.  As I walked through 
downtown Manhattan, Chinatown, the subway, Times Square, or the Staten Island Ferry, there was 
no way to escape the obvious; you are surrounded by people.   As John 4:35 says, the fields are 
white unto harvest.  We all must be engaged in 
sharing the Gospel with others.

We praise the Lord for:

• A continued increase in our support level.

• God continuing to fill our schedule with meetings.

• Safety while traveling

We are praying for:

• A softening of peoples hearts to the Lord’s work

• Artiss’ eye surgeries in November

• Effective deputation ministry

One of the joys of 
deputation is meeting 

other people with similar 
interests as your own.  In 

one of our recent meetings 
my wife met a lady who 

owns a harp very similar to 
one my wife use to have.  It 
was a joy for Amiée to play 

the harp for the services.
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